YARCOMBE PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES
Meeting held in the Jubilee Hall, Monday 7th March  2022 at 8.00 pm
In Attendance:








Cllrs S Horner (Chair), L Pidgeon, T Long, C Ford, D Barnes, S Vining.
Elected Councillors to sign Declaration of Acceptance of Office
Members of the Public present – 0
Due to the absence of the Clerk Sarah-Jane Martin who was unwell, the Chairman explained that the meeting would be foreshortened.  
Cllr Horner welcomed the new Councillors, Katie Thompson and Matthew Tomkinson to the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.  He went on to explain that Clerk Sarah-Jane Martin had decided to resign after six years of stalwart hard work and dutiful service to the Parish Council, however, as might be expected and out of duty to loyalty stated she would stay on for six months to ensure continuity and a sufficient period to recruit a new Clerk. Cllr. Horner stated his preference would be to recruit a local person to the post and this was agreed. The process of recruitment would begin by an announcement in e-Voices as soon as possible. 
1. Apologies for Absence
Councillor Iain Chubb
2. Declarations of Interest

To receive disclosures of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interests in items on the agenda.

None were declared.

3.  Minutes
Cllr Horner asked if everyone was happy for the Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7th February 2022 could be signed as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held and everyone agreed.
4. New Councillors 

In the absence of the Clerk the Declaration of Acceptance of Office would be signed at the next meeting  
5. Reports
To receive the following Reports

a. County Councillor 
None.
b. District Councillor 
No report was received
c. Police 
No report received 
d. Yarcombe Community Land Trust 

Cllr Horner advised the Trust is still waiting for the Lawyers from E Devon.
e. Reports from Individual Councillors
Cllrs Vining and Ford. Estimates were awaited form the Parish handyman to repair known defects on certain footpaths. Cllr Horner requested that all members of the Council report defects as these become known 
Cllr Barnes – Cllrs Barnes & Cllr Little will go around the roads and prepare a working sheet for presentation to highways. The report will still be put together with the objective of setting priorities on the repairs the Parish Council require to be undertaken not those works Devon County Council believe are necessary. Councillor Horner also reported he had sent a detailed report to Dave Ashford concerning the broken culvert on the lane towards Pithayne which was in a dangerous condition. The road had been closed twice to permit repairs to be undertaken but the contractor had failed to turn up. 
Cllr Pidgeon. Progress was being made in bringing together various village bodies to organise the Jubilee celebrations in early June. It was noted the Parochial Church Council was organising a barbeque at the village hall although sadly no field had been found where a beacon might be lit.  Other suggestions were a peal of church bells and the presentation of mugs to the children in the parish.
Cllr Tomkinson- Suggested that a satellite broadband system known as Starling be invited to provide a service for the village.
6. Parish Council Priorities including Clerk and Correspondence
Speed through Village The Clerk had produced a paper setting out the possible speed control measures that might be erected to control speed through the village.  It was noted that Village Gateway option would not be permitted.  The option to erect a Footpath crossing sign would also not be suitable due to lack of footpaths alongside the highway, which left the option of a speed awareness sign.  Cllr Horner favoured this option and although no vote was taken it was agreed this option be pursued although at a cost of about £3,500 which funds would need to be raised. Given the dangers of the road, this project would remain a priority.
Lay By Fencing Repairs Cllr Long suggested that a sub committee meeting be held on site to discuss the very poor condition of this fence and he agreed to organise this in the coming week 
7. Open Session for Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance.

11. Finance
In the absence of the Clerk this item was not discussed 
12. Planning

To receive and endorse the Planning Decisions of the Council taken since last meeting under delegated authority:
The formal delegation of making and submitting comments on planning applications to the Councillors who attend the site meetings, has been granted to Cllr Tony Long in November 2019. This is due to their being insufficient time before subsequent meetings to bring back comments to the Council for a full formal vote.
Cllr Long asked if all the Councillors were happy with what was listed on the agenda which everyone was. Cllr Horner mentioned the matter of the application to remove the agricultural tie on the premises at Sunnyside which was under review by EDDC. The property had recently been let and therefore dependent on the decision of EDDC the tenancy must be kept under review 
Cllr Horner called the meeting to a close at 9pm

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 4th April 2022  at 8pm.
